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Friends of Dragon Run, Inc. is a nonprofit corporation dedicated to the preservation, protection, and encouragement of 
wise use of the Dragon Run and its watershed.  
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Roadside  
Trash Pickup  

November 19th @ 9AM 

 
Meet in the parking lot of  
Rappahannock Community 
College in Glenns. For more 
information, contact  
Hugh Markham at  

hughr.markham@gmail.com  

November 8th General Meeting with Dr. Bryan Watts  
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Osprey are one of the most iconic 
and visible species of the Chesa-
peake Bay and one of the best 
indicators of estuary health.  Join 
Friends of Dragon Run, Wednes-
day November 8, 2017, to hear 
Dr. Bryan D. Watts discuss the 
recovery and ecology of this 
magnificent species.    
 
Dr. Watts is the Director and Co-
Founder of the Center for Con-

servation Biology at the College of William and Mary and the Virginia Com-
monwealth University. The mission of the Center focuses on research aimed at 
ensuring the sustainability of 
bird populations.  Dr. Watts 
has designed and conducted or 
directed over 250 research 
projects involving avian spe-
cies or communities within the 
mid-Atlantic region of North 
America, and virtually every 
avian community within the 
Coastal Plain.  
 
Dr. Watts is also recipient and 
first holder of the Mitchell 
Byrd Professorship, an en-
dowed professorship in honor 
of legendary bird conservationist, Mitchell A. Byrd. An endowed professor-
ship is the highest academic award a University can bestow on a faculty mem-
ber honoring their research achievements. The presentation will be held 

Wednesday, November 8th at 7 
pm in the Gloucester County 
Library Community Room locat-
ed at 6920 Main Street, Glouces-
ter, VA 23061. There is no 
charge for the program and the 
public is invited.  For more in-
formation about the program or 
Friends of Dragon Run, please 
contact Christine Tombleson at 
804-815-0172.       

Osprey Within the Chesapeake Bay 

Dr. Watts has worked with osprey within the  

Chesapeake Bay region for over 25 years. 
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Youôve heard folks say ñIt takes a village [to 
do important things].ò  Some folks say that for 
a tough job that involves construction,  
especially around water, you need the Army 
Corps of Engineers.  Only the Corps can figure 
out how to do the job; only the Corps has all 
the tools needed; only the Corps has the muscle 
to get it accomplished.  Well, FODR has a crew 
to match whatever the Corps could bring.   
 

On Wednesday, October 4, a group of FODR 
members spent the day on the new water trail 
from Mascot down to Robert Gibsonôs farm 
clearing blowdown, floatdown, beaver dams, 
and whatever obstacles might interfere with our 
Fall Paddle Season.  They also installed gates 
on the beaver dams and mounted ñdragonsò on 
a few trees to mark the new trail.   
 

As you can see from these photos, there was 
plenty of work to do.  With two chain saws, a 
hacksaw and other tools, two canoes, three  
kayaks, a tall ladder, four very strong men and 
two very determined women, we got it done.   
 

Thanks to John Jensen, Teta Kain, 
Janice Moore, Jim Pettyjohn, Dave 

Rhodes and Roger Weakley, for 
clearing our new trail and making 
this important fundraiser possible. 

Move Over, Army Corps of Engineers by Janice Moore 


